2014 Council Members

Ron Antal

PHONE: 330-715-6780 EMAIL: ron@ronantal.com

Bob Bartko

PHONE: 330-416-0148

E-MAIL: bobtreeguardians@yahoo.com

Glen Blakeney

PHONE: 330-571-6561

E-MAIL: summit594@yahoo.com

Ron Fenn

PHONE: 330-653-8362

E-MAIL: r.fenn@bostonheightsvillage.com

Janet Miller

PHONE: 330-656-2021

E-MAIL: jllmangelgrace@yahoo.com

Don Polyak, President Pro Tempore

PHONE: 330-655-5023

E-MAIL: dpolyak@bostonheightsvillage.com

Calendar of Events: 2014

Council Meetings

October 13

November 10

December 9

Finance Meetings

October 28

November 25

.....

December 23

Planning Commission/BZA

October 1

November 5

December 3

Things to know...

Halloween will be October 31, 2014

from 6:00-

8:00 PM.

Please watch out for trick-or -treaters!



Mayor's Thanksgiving Dinner for Senior



Citizen Residents will be on Saturday, November 22, 2014 from 1:00-3:00 PM. Call 330-650-4111 ext.

5 for details.

Santa Delivery will be on Sunday,
 December 7, 2014. Santa packages
 should arrive at Village Hall by Thursday,
 December 5, 2014 by 4:00 PM.





COME JOIN US THIS FALL!

FALL FESTIVAL

September 27, 2014; 12:00 pm-4:00 pm
Location: Matthews Thomas Park
Come enjoy an afternoon of food,
games, hayrides and more!

CRAFT FAIR

October 25, 2014; 9:00 am-4:00 pm

Location: Boston Heights Fire Station

Homemade Crafts ONLY

Booths: \$20.00; Paid by October 18th (Non-refundable check made out to "Fairview Cemetery Association")

For information, call Sara (330)-840-4074 or Kim (234)-380-5561 **ELECTION SEASON INFORMATION:** In order to display a **political sign**, residents must obtain a temporary sign permit at no cost. The permit is valid for 30 days, and may be picked up at the Village Hall. If residents want to display the sign for more than 30 days, they must take down the sign, re-apply for another temporary sign permit and put up a new sign.



IMPORTANT: YOU MUST HAVE PERMISSION OF A LAND OWNER TO PLACE A TEMPORARY SIGN ON PRIVATE PROPERTY. THE LAND OWNER MAY REMOVE OR DESTROY ANY SUCH SIGNS. NEITHER THE VILLAGE NOR ITS OFFICIALS HAVE ANY AUTHORITY TO BE ENGAGED IN ANY DISPUTE WHERE A TEMPORARY SIGN IS PLACED ON PRIVATE PROPERTY WITHOUT THE LAND OWNER'S PERMISSION. SIGNS PLACED WITHIN THE PUBLIC RIGHT-OF-WAY ARE SUBJECT TO REMOVAL WITHOUT NOTICE.

If you would prefer to receive FUTURE Village Newsletters ELECTRONICALLY, please send an email to that effect

to Terri Neff,

t.neff@bostonheightsvillage.com

Thanks for "going green!"

Village Office Will Be Closed:

October 13: Columbus Day

Nov. 4: Election Day

Nov. 11: Veteran's Day

Nov. 27-28: Thanksgiving Holiday

Dec. 25: Christmas



Village Contact Information

Mayor Bill Goncy

PHONE: 330-650-4111, ext. 5

E-MAIL: b.goncy@bostonheightsvillage.com

Fiscal Officer

Betty Klingenberg

PHONE: 330-650-4111, ext. 3

E-MAIL: bklingenbergfo@bostonheightsvillage.com

Chief of Police

Ray Heatwall

Phone: 330-650-4111, ext. 4

E-MAIL: chiefheatwall@bostonheightsvillage.com

Valley Fire District-Fire Chief

Charlie Riedel

PHONE: 330-554-9295

E-MAIL: criedel@valleyfire.us

Clerk of Courts

Kathryn Enovitch

PHONE: 330-650-4111 (Village Hall)

E-MAIL: kenovitch@bostonheightsvillage.com

Road Superintendent

Chuck Pickering

PHONE: 330-650-4111. ext. 6

E-MAIL: cpickering@bostonheightsvillage.com

Village of Boston Heights

45 E. Boston Mills Road Phone: 330-650-4111

Fax: 330-655-9578

Hours: Mon.-Fri. 8:00-4:00

Summit Soil & Water

Conservation District suggests:

SEPTEMBER

- Continue to mow at 3-4 inches.
- Lawn seeding can be done until the end of the month. Be sure seed is in direct contact with the soil for best results.

OCTOBER

- Mulch leaves with a lawn mower.
 Leaves provide nutrients for healthy soil.
- Apply a good quality compost along with grass seed while seeding the lawn.

NOVEMBER

 Every 3 years, soil test in late fall (or spring) to determine what nutrients need to be added to the soil. Kits can be found at local Soil and Water Conservation District or Cooperative Extension offices.

DECEMBER

- Research environmentally friendly ice melt products.
- Drain gas from lawn mower for winter storage.





NEW OFFICERS: Two new officers joined the Village of Boston Heights Police Force on September 5, 2014. Officer Ryan Ennis recently graduated from the Kent State Police Academy in May of 2014. Officer Anthony Mancuso graduated from the University of Akron Police Academy in 2005, and obtained Special Purpose K-9 Certification in 2013. Officer Mancuso also works part-time for the Munroe Falls Police Department. Welcome Officers Ennis and Mancuso!

Dear Residents,

Many projects in varying stages are presently underway in Boston Heights at this time.

The Akron-Cleveland Road Bridge is being replaced with a tunnel for the Bike & Hike Trail traffic just south of Rt. 303. While traffic continues to be maintained, the embankment is being placed around half of the box culvert tunnel so that a new road surface can be reconstructed. The project is on schedule for a 2015 finish date.



Akron-Peninsula Road has been patched and chip-sealed. This was a joint project with the Village of Peninsula.

A pre-construction meeting was held for the WWM Project (drainage upgrades) which will replace a failing culvert on Walters Road and correct drainage issues in Ashbrooke West and Wooded View subdivisions and will be completed this year.

Roadways in all three phases of Ashbrooke West will be resurfaced this Fall commencing with some underdrain additions before paving. Other Village roads will be patched to extend their life until they, too, are resurfaced in the next couple of years depending upon the road-rating level.

Site drainage improvements on the old golf course are the first steps for the development of the Arhaus World Headquarters and Assembly Warehouse, as well as the Market Place retail sites. Topsoil from the Market Place project will be processed for removal from the Village at the southwest corner of Olde Eight and Hines Hill Roads. The main waterline on Olde Eight Road is scheduled for installation later this year by the Arhaus project and the Village will be seeking bids for Beverly, Grandview, Richard, Sholle and Wolcott waterline construction in 2015.

Parkside Ledges Subdivision, on Olde Eight Road, has completed preliminary grading and is continuing with roadway construction to service 13 homesites.

THE .5 MILL CAPITAL IMPROVEMENT FIRE LEVY IS ON THE BALLOT NOVEMBER 4, 2014. THIS RENEWAL LEVY IS NOT AN ADDITIONAL TAX. THE LEVY HELPS PAY FOR FIRE/EMS IN OUR VILLAGE. EXERCISE YOUR RIGHT TO VOTE.

Sincerely,

Bill Goncy, Mayor

Village Services

 Leaf Pick Up: Leaf Pick Up will be every Monday from October to



December
(weather
permitting).
Please put your
leaves on the
tree lawn and

away from storm sewer inlets.

- Branch Pick Up: Branch Pick Up continues as needed for storm damage, weather permitting.
 Each branch cannot be larger than
 5 feet in length.
- Tables and Chairs: Tables and chairs can be rented by Village residents. 1 Table and 8 chairs can be rented for \$5.00; rental period is 2 days. Contact Chief Riedel at 330-554-9295 or at criedel@valleyfire.us for more information.